
 

HUMAN RESOURCES SPECIAL STUDENT EDITION NEWSLETTER 

March 2, 2022 UPDATE (Spring 2022 Semester) 

COVID-19 ON CAMPUS PROTOCOLS, INCLUDING MANDATORY TESTING 

 

We hope your semester is off to a great start.   To all of our students, whether you are taking classes online, 
on-campus or both, please know how grateful we are that you are pursuing your education at Citrus College.  
For those of you attending classes on campus, a few reminders to help make the testing and screening 
process as smooth as possible: 

 

 

 

 

 



1. CITRUS MOBILE APP 

 

Please make sure you have downloaded the Citrus College Mobile App to your smartphone. 

2. DAILY PRE-SCREENING 

  

Prior to your arrival on campus,  please click on the owl icon “Daily Pre-Screening” and answer all 
of the questions.  If you get a red pass by mistake, please go to the COVID-19 testing site and 
someone will be able to clear your pass. 
 
A few recommendations:  

  
o Read the questions completely. 
o Do not hit the submit button until you are sure you answered the questions correctly (you can 

use the back arrow at the top of the page to go back). 
o If you have some symptoms, but know the symptoms are not related to COVID-19, for example 

a runny nose that you know is from an allergy, you do not need to indicate that symptom on 
the related question. 

o If you need to retrieve your pass, for example to enter a classroom, simply go the bottom of the 
app screen and click on the person icon.  Then click on “Health and Wellness” and then click 
on “My Campus Pass.”  This will bring up your pass for the day. 

 
And most importantly: 

 
o You may answer yes to the question asking, “Do you affirm that you will complete your weekly 

required COVID-19?” if you are on your way to the on-campus COVID-19 testing center or in 
line to get tested (Note: effective March 1, 2022, this question has been modified to state “will” 
complete). 

 
  



3. TESTING 
 

  

 Thank you for making the testing process successful!  The testing site is open as follows: 

Testing Location:  Haugh Performing Arts Center 
(map: https://www.citruscollege.edu/info/Documents/campus_directory.pdf) 

 
Testing Hours: Monday: 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
 Tuesday: 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
 Wednesday: 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., and 3:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.  
 Thursday: 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., and 3:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
 Friday: 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  

 
4. MASKS 

  

Masks are required at all times while indoors and while in line at the on-campus COVID-19 testing 
center. Following recent reports of county and statewide mask requirement changes, the College 
is evaluating the current mask requirement and will provide communication in the future regarding 
the mask requirement that is currently in place at the College, and any changes to our safety 
protocols. 

While it is a relief to know that the county’s COVID-19 positivity rates, number of cases, deaths and 
hospitalizations are declining, it is imperative that we continue to do everything we can to limit the potential 
spread of COVID-19 cases on campus.  In consultation with various campus leaders and advice from 
our team of medical experts, the Citrus College indoor mask requirement will remain in place at this time. 
As such, all students, employees, and members of the public must continue to wear an appropriate 
medical grade mask while inside any college building or facility. Citrus College will continue to closely 
monitor the status of the pandemic, and will communicate any changes to our safety protocols as 
appropriate in the future. 
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